Fremont Township Minutes
April 9, 2015

The regular meeting for the Fremont Twp. Board of Trustees was held on April 9, 2015, at 7:00 p.m. at the Fremont
Township Hall.

Board members present: H. Wymore, A. Holbrook, C. Sherwin, J. Welke & 1. Barrons. Absent: None

Guests: 7

MINUTES:
Without objection or correction the March 12, 2015, minutes were approved. Motion made by I. Barrons, seconded
by J. Welke — motion carried.

PUBLIC COMMENTS:

Lyle Fryers (Zoning Administrator) has a blight problem on Blackmore Road. He has sent notices and went to the
residence and is getting no response on cleaning up the property. He would like the board’s approval to take the
next step. Motion made by J. Welke, seconded by H. Wymore to approve for the Zoning Administrator to take the
next step to resolve this blight issue — motion carried.

CLERK REPORT:

PA116 —Have received a PA116 application and it has been recommended by the Tuscola County
Planning Commission that the application be approved. Motion made by H. Wymore, seconded by J.
Welke to approve the PA 116 application (#01-2015) — motion carried.

TREASURER REPORT:

Treasurer balance was $280,091.63 as of March 31, 2015. Motion to accept treasurer report made by 1. Barrons,
seconded by J. Welke — motion carried. C. Sherwin also let the Board know that he renewed the two CDs at Team
One Credit Union and the interest rate for both CDs increased.

SUPERVISOR REPORT:

Cemetery Report — Cemetery Caretaker stated that they have removed all the grave blankets and that everything is
cleaned up and ready for Spring.

Road Report — Received the cost for roadside mowing and the price stayed the same as last year. H. Wymore
received a letter from the Road Commission regarding the Township’s cost to update the road markings at the
railroad tracks on Conrad and Snover Roads. The total cost will be $440. Motion made by J. Welke, seconded by
C. Sherwin to approve the $440 for updating the road markings at the railroad tracks — motion carried. H. Wymore
also received bids from the Road Commission on resurfacing the oldest roads. Motion made by H. Wymore,
seconded by J. Welke to approve the bid for North Lake Road between Wagon and Saginaw Road for $40,187 —
motion carried. Motion made by J. Welke, seconded by H. Wymore to approve the bid for gravel work on Hunt
Road west of M-24. C. Sherwin stated that he thinks we should wait to approve this bid until we know what the
actual cost will be to fix the swamp hole on Hunt Road. J. Welke rescinded his motion. Board decided to table this
decision until next month so that hopefully we will have the actual costs. H. Wymore received a Fireworks
application from Krystal Lake Campground. Motion made by J. Welke, seconded by I. Barrons — motion carried.
H. Wymore also received a notice about tire collections. He stated that he did talk to the Deputy Sheriff and was
told that he could get a couple of inmates to help with the tire collections. H. Wymore stated that we will plan on
having the tire collection on June 25, 2015.

BILLS: Motion to pay the bills as presented made by C. Sherwin seconded by J. Welke — motion carried.
Meeting adjourned at 7:50 p.m.

All meetings are held the second Thursday of every month at the Fremont Township Hall located at 4850 Mertz
Road (M-24) at 7:00 p.m. All public is welcome to attend.

Amy Holbrook, Fremont Township Clerk



